STATE OF ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST. • SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 •(217) 782-3516 FAX: (217) 785-4111

March 20, 2017

Edward Green, Attorney Foley & Lardner, LLP 321 North Clark Street, Suite 2800 Chicago, Il 60610-4764

Re: Exemption Completion

Exemption #E-032-16 – Gottlieb Memorial Hospital

Exemption Holders: Gottlieb Memorial Hospital, Loyola University

Health System, and Trinity Health Corporation

Dear Mr. Green:

We are in receipt of your notice of the completion of the above referenced exemption. Your letter, received March 17, 2017 by email, states that the discontinuation of the twenty-seven (27) bed obstetric category of service was completed on December 12, 2016. Additionally effective December 12, 2016 twenty (20) beds will be added to the medical surgical category of service. No further action is required by the exemption holder in relation to the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act (20 ILCS 3960).

Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Courtney Avery of my staff at Courtney. Avery@illinois.gov or 312.814.4825.

Sincerely,

Kathy Olson, Board Chair

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board